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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

It is with great joy and a privilege we write another newsletter sharing of what God 

is doing here in Guyana. Once again, our months are busy! The past two months, we 

have seen several saved and baptized. We are so thankful for the continued spiritual 

growth in our church family. In April we married a couple, Sunil and Sabrina, who 

wanted to make their fornication status right before the Lord. We also had a cere-

mony for another couple, Aleem and Malinie, who we led to the Lord and mentioned a 

couple newsletters back. They used to be Muslim and were married Muslim. So they 

wanted to re-exchange their wedding vows before the One True God in their new 

Christian Church, Harbour Light Baptist! We praise the Lord tremendously for the 

growth we are seeing in these precious people! Both of these couples don't miss any-

thing and are at the church every time the doors are open. I will never forget 29 

year old Aleems words….”I am a changed man! The things I used to do, I do no 

more!” That’s enough to make you shout Glory Hallelujah!  

 

April 16th was our 2nd Anniversary of Harbour Light Baptist Church. Hard to believe 

how fast time flies. We had 178 in attendance that day! We had 5 days of Revival 

services in honour of it, with Bro Max Alderman as the guest preacher, and we closed 

out with dinner on the grounds provided by all of our faithful church folks! We love 

what God is doing here! 

CHILDREN’S HOME NEWS: 

God sent us a 9 year old boy! His name is Alex, aka Junior. He has been roaming the 

village for a while with no mother, a dad who works in the interior and doesn't come 

out often, and an (unofficial) step mom who left him on his own. He was brought to 

us, so we brought him in. That’s how we want them...we want God to bring them to 

us! Pray for Junior! So far he is doing great! 

Prayer Requests: Continued Church Growth; for Chris and some important decisions; 

the nightclub to cease its noise across the street; to enclose our sanctuary; Wisdom. 

Praises: Safety, Good Health, Souls saved, Juniors arrival, Bro Max Alderman’s 
great preaching during Revival, all of our supporting churches and individuals who help make this 

work possible! 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   

                   

 

 

    Lighthouse of Hope 

Below:  Sunil and Sabrina’s  

                Wedding 

 

 

In closing, a great big THANK YOU for all 

that you do for us. Please know that we ap-

preciate you and so do our church people! 

Anyone interested in a Missions Trip please 

contact us! God bless you!  

           Serving Jesus Together With You, 

 

                   Bro Ray and Kim Boltz  

             Joshua 24:15  Proverbs 3:5-6      

Below: Junior...9 years old...now lives in 

our Lighthouse of Hope Childrens Home 

and seems to be happy happy happy! 


